Mr M Harbron

Local Plans Manager

Rushcliffe Borough Council

Civic Centre

Pavilion Road

West Bridgefield

Nottingham NG2 5FE

16th September 2005

Dear Mr Harbron, 

Rushcliffe Draft Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning Document: Pre-Production Consultation Draft  

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document relating to affordable housing provision. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the document the HBF would also like to make the following points:

Q1

The document refers to the objectives for the document. In respect of objective (b) it mentions specific types of evidence gathering undertaken by the Council in order to provide a sound basis for its new planning documents. In particular, it refers to the Housing Needs Assessments and the Council’s Housing Needs Strategy.

With regard to this and in order to comply with recent government guidance, the HBF believes that additional mention should to be made to Housing Market Assessments. The Council will need to instigate this work (probably in association with some neighbouring local authorities and the Regional Assembly) in order to understand the complete housing market picture.

Q2.

The definition does not accord with Circular 6/98 in that it ignores the role of low-cost market housing. 

Q3

ODPM Consultation Paper ‘Planning for Mixed Communities’ (January 2005) also emphasises the importance of understanding prevailing housing market conditions when setting affordable housing requirement levels:

10. In determining the amount of affordable housing to be sought on sites, local planning authorities should balance the need for affordable housing against the likely development potential of sites. This relationship may vary across the plan area. This will mean taking into account the implications of competing land uses and making realistic assumptions about levels of public subsidy likely to be available (based on priorities set out in the regional housing strategy and discussions with the Housing Corporation)”. 

The draft document will need to make adequate reference to the importance of the availability of public funding. The above-mentioned Consultation Paper makes specific comment on the use of a cascade or fallback mechanism where public funding is lacking:

The text will also need to relate any affordable housing requirement to other planning gains being sought by the Local Authority, or to the overall viability of individual development sites (again matters highlighted in national planning policy).

The HBF looks forward to being consulted on all future relevant LDF documents. It would appreciate being advised in writing either when any such document is being adopted, or when any DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)
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